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Head Office: 25 Cabot Square, London E14 4QZ T: 020 7282 2000 www.orr.gov.uk 

27 November 2024 

Dear Arthur, 

HS1 Ltd: Network Statement 2026 
I am writing to conclude ORR’s review of HS1 Ltd’’s latest network statement, as 
required of us under The Railways (Access, Management and Licensing of Railway 
Undertakings) Regulations 2016 (“the 2016 Regulations”).  

We commented on your provisional version, on which you consulted in August, and 
have reviewed your published Network Statement 2026, dated November 2024. 
Thank you for amending your timetable development calendar as per those 
comments. 

Thank you also for indicating that you are working with Eurostar International 
Limited, and Southeastern Trains Limited on obtaining service facility descriptions for 
Temple Mills and Ashford depots respectively. This ensures you are meeting your 
obligation under Regulation 13(3) of the 2016 Regulations to facilitate the collection 
of information on service facilities. 

In line with our commitment to transparency, we will place a copy of this letter on our 
website at: https://www.orr.gov.uk/guidance-compliance/rail/network-statements.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Debbie Daniels 

Debbie Daniels 
Delivery Manager 
 
 
 
Arthur Velavs 
Regulation Manager 
HS1 Ltd 
5th Floor, Kings Place 
90 York Way 
London 
N1 9AG 
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